April 27, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen Lawrence Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Enclosed are the dietary suggestions that you requested for some of the boys that are underweight. If you will impress it upon them to drink milk and cream wherever possible between their meals, I think it will aid in increasing their caloric intake.

After talking to a number of those youngsters, I feel quite sure that many are on deficient diets, and while we do not want to try to fatten athletes, we do think that their efforts will be better if they are on a sufficient diet to meet their needs.

Mrs. Peete has mentioned several times the pleasure we all had Thursday, and for my part I feel like I have had a vacation. We hope to see you soon and of course we are wishing Mrs. Allen a very pleasant trip and hope she will receive the needed rest.

Sincerely yours,

Don Carlos Peete, M.D.

Dans C. Losse

Thanks for your photograph. It will be appreciated by all